
NIPPON LIOSO KYOKAI 
UCHISAIWAI -CHO, CHI YODA-KU 

TOKYO, JAPAN 

February 13, 1954 

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 
1420 Columbia Drive NE 
Albuquerque 
New Mexico, USA 

Dear Sir: 

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter 
dated January 20, 1954. Your letter of January 25 
arrived prior to this and has -been answered already. 

Herewith enclosed, you will please find 
four verification cards confirming your reports. 

True, most of our signals on medium waves 
are not heard very well in foreign countries, but 
at the present time, comparatively a few listeners 
are tuned in to radio networks for our domestic 
service. There are about five such listeners in the 
United States and a few more in New Zealand. It seems 
that our medium -wave beams are not audible elsewhere, 
and no attempt is being made to strengthen them for 
the time being. 

As I stated in my last letter, Station Sendai 
is oprating on 1090 kc/s (JOHB). The remaining three 
reports correspond with our logs. 

Thanking you for your continued interest in 
our transmissions, I remain, 

Yours very truly, 

o/, 

For Isamu Yamazaki 
Chief, Frogram Section 
International Broad- 
casting Department 
NHK 


